Farm to school programs growing across Kentucky
Source: Janet Mullins, food and nutrition extension specialist
Farm to school programs are a great way to get local foods into the tummies of some school children who otherwise wouldn’t have access to them. These programs help children learn where their food comes from while providing them with important nutrients. They also are beneficial to local producers who now have another outlet to sell their products and, as a result, can help stimulate local economies.
In 2010, the Healthy, Hunger-Free Kids Act established a formal program within the U.S. Department of Agriculture. The program assists eligible schools, through grants and technical assistance, in implementing farm to school initiatives to improve access to local foods. In order to establish realistic goals with regards to increasing local foods in schools, the USDA conducted a nationwide Farm to School census in spring 2013. The census asked all U.S. public school districts about their farm to school activities during the 2011-2012 school year. The results are now available and encouraging to farm to school advocates in the state.

In Kentucky, 58 public school districts, or 44 percent of the respondents, have active farm to school initiatives. These districts include about 763 schools and an estimated 349,011 children. These school districts spent more than $1.2 million on local foods during the 2011-2012 school year, which is money that stayed in local communities. The most common foods purchased by Kentucky’s school districts were fruits, followed closely by vegetables. For 44 schools, fresh produce offered on cafeteria menus came directly from school gardens.
An additional 19 percent of Kentucky school district respondents said they plan to start a farm to school program in the future.
The University of Kentucky Cooperative Extension Service is a strong supporter of farm to school programs. Extension food and nutrition educators served on the state’s Farm to School Task Force, which assisted the Kentucky Department of Agriculture in developing a state Farm to School guide for interested schools and farmers. Extension personnel have helped in the formation of school gardens, connected farmers to school food service personnel, taught food preparation and food safety classes, provided recipes for fresh produce and offered taste testing of fruits and vegetables at local schools.
Through programs such as the Food Systems Innovation Center, MarketReady and MarketMaker, UK personnel have helped producers determine whether their product is safe and marketable through market research studies, sensory studies, FDA process validation studies, nutritional evaluations and numerous educational trainings, among other things.
For more information about how UK is helping connect farms and schools, contact the (YOUR COUNTY) office of the UK Cooperative Extension Service.

Educational programs of the Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, sex, religion, disability or national origin.
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